

June 8, 2012

VIA EMAIL

Eli Nasogaluak Environmental Impact Review Coordinator Environmental Impact Review Board PO Box 2120 Inuvik, NWT, Canada X0E 0T0 eirb@jointsec.nt.ca

Dear Mr. Nasogaluak,

Comments on Canadian Census Request to Developer - May 25, 2012

One of the Directives provided by the EIRB to the Developer on May 25, 2012 was to consider new information from the 2011 Canadian Census, the GNWT Bureau of Statistics and the Inuvialuit Regional Corporation (IRC). This Directive was provided to the IRC resulting in the attached response from the IRC Director, Intergovernmental Affairs.

I note in the response that the IRC concurs with the GNWT departments that updating data will not yield any meaningful changes to the existing impact predictions or proposed mitigation measures, and does not see a need for the EIRB to seek further clarification in regard to this matter. The response also provides an overview of Inuvialuit Regional Corporation efforts to: define – predict and monitor impacts; and development of measures to improve Inuvialuit social, cultural and economic conditions and address potential impacts.

Sincerely,

Jim Stevens

On Behalf of the Proponents

Attachment (1)

